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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

May 2015

Dear Parent / Carer,

As you receive this month’s newsletter, our P7children are thoroughly enjoying themselves in Belgium. The children have been learning about the culture of another European country and are building on their knowledge of World Wars 1 and 2.

The final term of the session another busy term – and has already been extremely busy during the first two weeks! We look forward to seeing many of you supporting our events before the summer break, including Sports Day, Celebrating Success and our P7 Oscars Ceremony – we value your support greatly at these events.

As always, if you have any questions or concerns about any aspect of school life, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Greg Welsh (Head Teacher)

greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk
Adaptive Testing in P1-P7

As part of our ongoing assessment procedures in school, all pupils will undertake an adaptive test using computer software in school. The result of these assessments allows the school’s leadership team to discuss the progress of individual children and allows us to establish any areas of the curriculum that need to be addressed across school. More information about the adaptive tests used across West Lothian can be found on the school blog.

School Roll 2015 – 2016

Our school roll continues to increase next session, with the number of mainstream classes remaining at 16. At this stage, it is likely that we will have two composite classes at P2/3 and P3/4. Information on composite classes and how these are formed can be found on the school blog or leaflets are available at the main office. 
To make our transition arrangements from year to year more effective, all of our children will spend a full day with their teacher for next session in their new classroom. This will take place on Wednesday 10th June. 
The door that children enter and leave school on that day will not change.

Balbardie Stay and Learn

To help create an effective transition between nursery and school, children from Bathgate West Nursery, Early Years Centre, Rainbow Nursery and other partner nurseries have been invited to participate in “Balbardie Stay and Learn”.  The children have been split into four groups and will join our Primary 1 classes, attend Assembly, enjoy playtime and have a tour on the school over four Fridays in May and June. 

Annual Data Checks

Annual Data Check forms are being issued to all pupils. If you have received a form and not returned it to the school, can you please do so as soon as possible. 
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Church Service Collection 
Our Easter Service collection this year was for Signpost, in support of Autism Awareness Day. The fantastic amount of £288.00 was donated on behalf of the school. Thank you to everyone for their kind donations.
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School Uniform 
A reminder of the information shared through last month’s newsletter as I am sure you will already be thinking ahead to next session!

Following consultation with all of our pupils, collating a parental questionnaire issued by the House Captain team, and discussing the outcome of these at Parent Council, we are now in a position to clarify our school uniform for 2015/16 onwards.
· All pupils should wear black or grey trousers / skirt with black shoes/trainers. 

· The school sweatshirt / cardigan will be burgundy with a gold or white polo shirt.

· Pupils in P7 should wear shirt and tie, and an alternative P7 v-neck sweatshirt is available if desired.

· Pupils in P1-P6 may also wish to wear shirt and tie as their school uniform.
These changes will help to develop our school identity and allow all of our children to feel part of the one team. 
For pupils who still have the black sweatshirt with the school badge, this can continue to be used as we phase in the more ‘uniformed’ uniform.

General Election Polling Information

The following arrangements for elections going forward (the next being the General Election on Thursday, 7 May):

· School remains open to pupils

· Utilise new hall for polling

· Access for voters via Athol Terrace then into hall via fire escape doors – ie access is straight into hall and not via any other part of new extension

· Doors leading from hall into school to be locked with no access to other parts of extension or main body of school for voters

· Dining area in new extension unaffected and operating as usual

· Appropriate signage at all other entrances into school site to indicate no access for voters and that access for voters is via Athol Terrace only

· Temporary steel fencing to segregate playground at back of school from area where voters will enter school site – ie the small area between the gate and fire escape doors into hall

· Temporary fencing can be moved as necessary for deliveries

· Disabled voter parking bay to be designated in the segregated entrance area 

Diary Dates

May

1st 


Dress Down Day (donations for Float Committee) 





BBB3 – evaluating school improvements


2nd   
Sat 

P7 pupils return from Belgium

4th 
Mon

HOLIDAY


5th 
Tues

INSET for staff (Pupil holiday)


6th 


P4 Swimming Assessments





P5 Rugby taster


7th 


Polling Station (see info above)





PM – Netball tournament


11th


P6 and 7 Elective programme


13th 


P7 Health workshops


14th 


Celebrating Success - new gym hall (parents welcome)




9.30am 
– P1, P6 and ARB





11.00am 
– P2 and P3





1.30pm 
– P4 and P5


15th 
9.20am
Assembly – P7b (parents welcome)





New P1 pupils’ Stay and Learn


18th 


P7 Health workshops





P6 and 7 Elective programme


20th 


P5 Rugby taster





P7 Health workshop



4.00pm 
Football festival


22nd 
9.20am
Assembly – P2m (parents welcome)




New P1 pupils’ Stay and Learn


25th 


P6 and 7 Elective Programme


27th 


P7 Health workshop


28th 
6.30pm 
Belgium DVD Evening

June


2nd 


Sports Day (weather permitting!)


3rd 
6.00pm 
New P1 intake meeting

